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many details you have to know 
before you ever get to that point of 
reintroduction. 

For example, if we needed those 
salamanders to be 30 centimeters in 
length for reintroduction, we need to 
learn how long it takes for them to 
grow into that length.

Then you take another step back 
and figure out what the survival rate 
is of salamanders to that life stage 
to calculate how many salamanders 
you would need to hatch to get to the 
target number of individuals at 30 cm

Then you calculate how many 
clutches of eggs it would take to get 
your target number to hatch and 
how long it would take to produce 
that many clutches. Another step 
back informs you about the whole 
husbandry process. 

So, really, we’re just beginning 
to refine this knowledge of our 
salamanders and put more solid 
parameters on the estimates from the 
past.”

The first part of the team’s 
husbandry research on San Marcos 
salamanders showed that the males 
can be very persistent in the pursuit 
of a female who is ready for the 
“courtship dance.” 

 Given that new knowledge, they 
will be placing the males and females 
together in groups, but will be 
removing the males after 48 hours to 
reduce the potential stress on females. 

The females typically oviposit 
eggs about a month after mating has 
occurred, and the team has observed 
clutches of eggs numbering anywhere 
from seven to 73 eggs.

“We feel positive that this research 
will lead us to knowing as much 
about these endangered species 
as we do now know about others 
protected by the EAHCP,” Campbell 
concluded.

The lab is now tagging the 
salamanders to set a baseline of 
information from the date they were 
placed in their new homes. 

The tagging system is based on 
colors and helps team members 
quickly identify males from females 
and then monitor their growth and 
habits over time. However, when we 
collect Texas blinds in a drift net that 
are shot out an aquifer spring, we 
take 100 percent of those thinking 
that they will not survive in the lake or 
river environment.”

Campbell explained that the 
long-term goal is to have 500 San 
Marcos salamanders and 500 Texas 
blind salamanders on hand for 
reintroduction if that is ever needed. 
The current reintroduction strategy 
would be to release 50 individuals 
per stocking site with the goal of 
500 total individuals released and 
monitored during the first stage of 
reintroductions.

“One of the things you quickly learn 
about this research is that there are
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